
  

 

 
 
Become More Generous: 6 Simple Practices      

 
Who are the people in your life you would consider the most generous? 
Who seems to always have time available for you and others? Who seems 
ready to share at a moment’s notice? 
 

On the other hand, who would you nominate in the category of “Most 
Reminiscent of Scrooge”? Unfortunately, sometimes it’s easier to identify 
these people in our lives. 
 
Who do you want to be? Most of us would say we want to be generous. 
Generosity is good for others. It’s also good for us. If you’ve read the book 

or seen any adaptation of A Christmas Carol, you know that when Ebenezer Scrooge becomes generous his whole 
demeanor changes. His generosity impacts others, but it also changes him! 
 
You may not be a Scrooge, but growing in generosity can give you a similar growth in joy. Generosity is good for the 
heart. Here are 6 simple practices to make you a more generous person. 
 

1. Use a calendar. 
Being generous with our time begins with managing our time well. We often think of generosity as a spur of the 
moment reaction, but practicing generosity and forming habits of generosity actually starts with planning for 
generosity.  
 

Block regular time for serving and helping others. How far into the future do you plan service? Take a look at how far 
ahead you plan other events. Now compare. Where do you want service and generosity to fit?  
 

When you’re conscious about making decisions with limited resources (in this case time) you become more aware of 
the things you value. Sometimes this reveals things we don’t like, but it also gives us the opportunity to more fully 
integrate a value like generosity into our day-to-day lives. 
 

2. Create a budget. 
A budget, like a calendar, helps us plan how we will make use of a limited resource. Without a budget, we can make a 
mess of our generosity. Either we become stingy because we’re never sure we’ll have enough money to cover our 
needs. Or, we give so much all at once (in response to a crisis for example) that we dig ourselves into a financial hole 
and are unable to be generous for weeks or months following. 
 

A budget increases generosity in at least these three ways: First, when you budget to be generous you challenge 
yourself to evaluate assumptions about personal needs and wants. The Christian practice of tithing (living off of 90% 
of income or less and giving the rest to God from whom it came) is a practice designed to shape generous people by 
loosening our grip on money (or maybe it’s loosening money’s grip on us!)  
 

Second, a budget can create margin for saying “yes” to generous opportunities. In my family, we give a tithe to our 
church but we also budget “give away money” so we can say yes to opportunities for generosity that arise each 
month.  
 

Third, a budget reminds us what we’re saying “no” to. You can always operate outside your budget, but the money 
has to come from someplace. When I have a budget I can make better decisions because I can evaluate the impact of 
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my decisions. If I choose to give $50 to a youth softball team fundraiser will that money come from my entertainment 
budget, or my grocery budget? Sometimes I’m OK with one and not the other. 
 

3. Set some goals. 
Now that you’re thinking about how you spend your time and your money, what would you like to change? Having 
some markers for how you’ll practice generosity will help you stay on track.  
 

Do you want to tithe, but currently you give to church and charities only sporadically? Start by setting a dollar amount 
or percentage to give at each pay period. Whether you start with $25 or $250, 1% or 10%, isn’t really the point. The 
point is creating a new habit to shape your generosity. Be honest about where you’re staring, and set out “next steps” 
which move you in the direction you want to go. 
 

Do the same with your time. Who are the people you want to give time to? What are the activities you’d like to support 
with your time? Will you give 1 hour each week, or 10 hours each month? You can be generous with your time by 
making room for conversations with your neighbors, or by volunteering to serve with a community group or at your 
church.  
 

4. Reflect on your progress. 
For me this is a weekly habit. On Saturdays I journal about my past week. I reflect on the rhythms I’ve adopted which 
challenge me to stretch my generosity. I was part of a church at one time where we would encourage one another to 
bless at least 3 people weekly and share time around food with at least 3 people as well. These are practices intended 
to benefit others. They have the potential to grow generosity within me. 
 

Monthly, my wife and I look at our family budget. We set aside money to give and we’ve regularly challenged 
ourselves to give more. We tithe to our church, and we set other money aside to help friends and other organizations 
we care about. I still struggle with financial worries, but as we’ve practiced generosity, money’s grip on my heart and 
mind has weakened. 
 

5. Involve a friend. 
If you want to grow in any new habit, you need encouragement and accountability. Invite a friend to take this 
generosity journey with you. Sometimes a spouse is a great partner for this, but often the two of you will need 
encouragement together. Another couple a little further down this path can be a great resource for encouragement 
and mentoring in generosity. 
 

If you’re not sure who might serve in this role, ask your church. If you don’t have a church connection or you just need 
another option, let me know and I’ll help you identify some resources to help you grow in this area.   
 

6. Regularly experience the generosity of Jesus. 
Growing in generosity entails changing something about your heart. In my experience, the only way a heart truly 
changes is by the Spirit of God (see Ezekiel 36:26). 
 

Jesus is the generosity of God. He was given for you and I - literally. He is God who became man, lived on earth and 
died on a cross to cover the cost of reconciling you and I to our heavenly Father. Generosity is giving, and Jesus is the 
generous gift given for you and I. 
 

Not only was his death given for us. His life is a gift to you and I as well. Because Jesus was raised to a new life, this 
new life is offered to you! Forgiveness, a new (generous) heart, and new life are generously given to us in Jesus.  
 

You and I experience this generosity of God when we bring our lives to him in order to be forgiven (I John 1:8-9). God 
wants to show his generosity to us by giving these gifts of forgiveness and healing. You experience his generosity 
every time you confess your need. You experience his generosity every time you gather with other believers to remind 
one another of his love. You experience his generosity every time you receive the body and blood of Jesus in the 
bread and wine of communion - not only his death, but this new life and forgiveness generously given to you. 
 

Experience his generosity as often as you can. Jesus is the generosity of God, and his generosity will grow yours! 
 

 

Peace, 

   Matt Behrens, Pastor 

   here for you 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Ezekiel%2036:26&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1%20John%201:8-9&version=ESV


 

 

                                 

       

                  

                               

     Please join us in the conference room on Wednesdays, 11:30 a.m. –           

Noon.  If you have any questions, speak to Virginia Oliver.   

     Bring your prayer requests and we will offer them up to the Lord.  
  

 

 

 

 

  

 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Sunday Morning Worship Schedule   

  

Worship is at 9:00 a.m.   

Bible Classes/Sunday School at 10:15   

Communion is celebrated on the 1 st   and 3 rd   Sundays   

                      

                             

April Birthdays 

2   Marlene Mueller     

7   Troy Nickles  

12  Jeff Jensen 

 

  

  

   

   

 

 

  

       

       

      Anniversaries 

 
  

    
None this month 

 
  

  
   

Please let us know if we missed your dates 
  

  

 Board of Governance 

Carmen Caspersen 

Sandra Elliott 

Steve Ellis 

Pastor Matt + one Elder 

   
 Meetings on 3rd Monday of the month 

 

Board of Elders 

              Hank Blank   

     Gerry Luehrs  

     Dave Mueller   
     Dave Schultz  
  

Meetings on 2nd Tuesday of the month  

 



 

 

 

 

LWML APRIL NEWS  
 

 (LWML) Lutheran Women’s Missionary League, is the official 

women’s auxiliary of The Lutheran Church – Missouri Synod.  For 75 

years, the LWML has focused on affirming each woman’s relationship with Christ, encouraging and equipping women 

to live out their Christian lives in active mission ministries and to support global missions. Over $100 million in mites 

have been collected in 43 countries since 1942.  
      

   IN MISSION - Any woman of the church can be a part of LWML.  If she is in the Word and in service, she is 

already practicing the goals of the LWML. 

TO WOMEN - The LWML provides opportunities for personal spiritual growth, a richer prayer life, and 

retreating into the Word of God. 

THROUGH WOMEN - Women are challenged in the LWML through Bible study and enrichment training and 

opportunities to use their God-given talents and gifts. 

SERVING IN JOY - In the LWML, women are encouraged to seek out and serve the people of their 

communities - and the world. 

 
 

LWML Mighty Mites Update! 
   

What a joy to bring the good news that LWML has funded Grant #9, Bible Story Books for Chinese Immigrant Families 
for $7,000. This grant funds 3,000 A Child’s Garden of Bible Stories in Chinese for 5 Chinese outreach ministries in 
CNH through the Lutheran Heritage Foundation. 
  
Our mites boxes are now collecting for Grant #10, Seaside California Gospel Outreach via ESL Class for $9,000, at 
Faith LCMS, Seaside, California. This grant will be used to fund ESL classes with a target size of 15-20 adults, as a 
means to spreading the Gospel message to Faith’s Latino neighbors. 
We welcome anyone to join us in LWML.   
 
Upcoming Events 
 

We will be meeting with Zion Lutheran Church, Piedmont on 6 April, 9:30 am-12:30 to help with the project of making 
sanitary kits for the girls in Uganda.  This will be an ongoing project.  There will be 4 ladies going to Zion from 
Calvary's LWML and if anyone else wishes to take part in this project, you are more than welcome to do so.  Please 
contact Audrey Ohanesian at 510-582-7294 if you are interested in attending.  Supplies needed if you have 
them:  scissors, cutting board, rotary cutter.  If you do not have any of these supplies, Zion will be happy to provide 
what you need.  LUNCH will be served also courtesy of Zion. Thank you for your support of this important 
project.  You may go to daysforgirls.org for more information of the actual project. 
 
The next Wittenberg Spring Tea will be held on May 4th at 12 Noon.  If anyone can help with this tea, either providing 
sandwiches or serving, please give me a call and leave me a message.  I will be back from vacation April 16th .   
 
Keep in touch re: LWML events:  LWML.org and LCMS.org. 
 
Serve the Lord with gladness!        
Barbara Adams, Facilitator of LWML. 510-278-7945 or greendodge@comcast.net 
 

  

 
    

 

 

 

http://daysforgirls.org/
mailto:greendodge@comcast.net


 

 

 

  PRAYER QUILT MINISTRY  
The Prayer Quilt Ministry is open to anyone wishing to serve the Lord with these particular 
gifts of sewing, quilting, sorting, cleaning up, praying, or sharing the news of the 
day.  Come and visit us on Wednesdays in the Parish Hall at 9:00am - 12Noon. 

 
Barbara Adams, Facilitator, Prayer Quilt Ministry, 510-278-7045, greendodge@comcast.net 

 

 

 

Marriage Encounter Weekend this May! 

Retired? Empty-nesters? Balancing children and work schedules? Enjoyed a Marriage Encounter weekend 
years ago? Take time out this spring to enjoy your spouse without distractions.  Refresh, re-energize, and 
reconnect at this beautiful destination, only a quick flight away! 
 
What: Lutheran Marriage Encounter  
When: May 31-June 2, 2019  
Where: Mesa , AZ  
 
For info and registration: godlovesmarriage.org  
Questions: Contact Ted & Marty Hartman - tnmheart@gmail.com or 530-333-4628  

 

 

 

Lent – Holy Week – Easter Schedule of Services 
 

 Please join us for the last two Lenten services on  

 April 3 and 10 at 6pm for a potluck dinner followed    

          by a devotion time at 6:45pm in the parish hall. 

  

 Holy Week Services: 

 Palm Sunday – 9:00 a.m.  

 Maundy Thursday – 7:00 p.m. 

 Good Friday – 7:00 p.m. 

  

 Easter Sunday 

 Easter sunrise devotion time – 7:00 a.m. 

 Easter Breakfast – 7:30 a.m. 

 Easter Worship – 9:00 a.m. 

 Easter Egg Hunt will follow the worship service 

mailto:greendodge@comcast.net
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aOjK9BAUivLEx0oOcu59oUHuAi0FgMjkB6IjhkzJJL6tdfnc2CVA2UYSVcOGuXKN2j3jrnsPnjE0XnDlgMvLt0ntSLMXaG6vcovFtsrITeTYxTZjDhcuvJuKiczdl8DZGF-EYFxIsg_tioHEd9RZlw==&c=0jsLmJ1LYztd9tqyM8xR8oq_KT_z2oD7bdTqgeMbTESgYTozzN1WYg==&ch=movOafRGbSaiG-hZgjDpe00ntcEflRNyw0_q6Jh3qMS3ptksuD5flw==
mailto:tnmheart@gmail.com

